
 
 

 
Director of the  

LLP «Medical Academy of Postgraduate Education»  

Ibraeva A.Sh. 

 

 

Dear Aisha Shaikovna! 

 The Non-Profit Organisation «Eurasian Centre for Accreditation and Quality Assurance 

in Higher Education and Health Сare» (hereinafter referred to as ECAQA) informs you of the 

decision of the ECAQA Accreditation Council dated December 2, 2024, Minutes No. 8, to 

accredit LLP "Medical Academy of Postgraduate Education" (hereinafter referred to as 

MAPE) as an organisation providing training in additional and non-formal education 

(continuous professional development) for a period of five (5) years, from December 2, 2024, 

to December 1, 2029.   

 It should be noted that the accreditation process did not include institutional evaluation 

of technical and vocational education, as well as post-secondary education (college and 

applied bachelor's degree programmes).   

 Following the meeting of the Accreditation Council (hereinafter referred to as the 

Council), the Council members recommended that the MAPE management consider the 

following during the post-accreditation monitoring period:   

1. Consider amending the name of the Medical Academy of Postgraduate Education, as 

the term “postgraduate education” does not align with the goals and objectives of 

MAPE's activities, is not included in MAPE's Charter, and contradicts Article 36 of the 

Law of the Republic of Kazakhstan on Education dated July 27, 2007, No. 319-III (as 

amended and supplemented as of September 1, 2024).   

2. Conclude an agreement (consortium) with an educational organisation from the list in 

the Appendix to the Order of the Minister of Health of the Republic of Kazakhstan dated 

June 28, 2024, No. 414, “On Approval of the List of Organizations of Additional 

Education in Medical Specialties for Implementing Programs of Additional and Non-

Formal Education for Healthcare Professionals”.   

 The report of the External Expert Commission and the decision of the Accreditation 

Council will be published in the Asia-Pacific Register of Quality Assurance in Higher 

Education (DAQAR) on the ECAQA website in the "Reestr" section: 

https://www.ecaqa.org/en/reestr-en and https://www.ecaqa.org/en/about-ecaqa/accreditation-

council/ac-meetings. 

 Post-accreditation monitoring, in accordance with the accreditation process, will be 

conducted by ECAQA for five years until December 2029, with the submission of an annual 
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report on the implementation of the recommendations of the External Expert Commission.   

 Post-accreditation monitoring during this period will include the preparation of a “Plan 

of Activities Based on the Recommendations of the ECAQA External Expert Commission 

(EEC) for the Period 2025–2029” and the submission of the approved original plan to ECAQA 

by December 25, 2024.   
  

 

  

Director General Sarsenbayeva S.S. 

Doctor of Medical Sciences,  

МВА, Professor   
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